
 

26 September, 2022 
 
Mr Nicholas Foster 
Acting Headmaster 
Launceston Church Grammar School 
Via email to senior@lcgs.tas.edu.au 
 
Dear Mr Foster, 
 
 

Metro service arrangements for Friday 4 November 
 
The Department of Education has advised that Friday 4 November will be a student-free day in 
northern Tasmania for state primary and high schools from kindergarten to grade ten. As the 
secondary colleges and the majority of non-government schools will be open as normal, Metro’s 
services to Launceston Church Grammar’s Mowbray campus will operate as scheduled. 
 

General public bus services on Metro’s Launceston network will continue to operate to the Term 
weekday timetable. 
 
This information will also be made available on the Metro website and communicated through our 
social media channels. It would be appreciated if this information could also be shared across the 
school community. 
 
Should the school have any questions regarding these arrangements, please contact the Metro 
Hotline on 13 22 01 or email contact@metrotas.com.au 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
John Perrott 
Manager Network and Performance 
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